
WHC District 2 meeting minutes 
North Star Lanes, Antigo, WI 
February 18, 2018 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Marilyn Krueger, Donna Lee Ryan, Holly McMullen, Shaughn Novy, McKenzie 
Glenetske, Dawn Brandow, Carol Lese, Patti Brockman 
 
CALL TO ORDER: Marilyn Krueger called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM PRIOR MEETING: Motion to approve minutes from January meeting, 
Shaughn Novy. seconded by Holly and approved. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Marilyn Donna, McKenzie, and Shaughn attended the Triple R Riding Club meeting to discuss WHC and 
opportunities and resources available to the club. Marilyn was impressed by the size and cohesiveness of 
the group. Discussion was held regarding the possibility of a new trail in Langlade County at the Boy 
Scout Camp that was purchased by Langlade County. Discussed the possibility of going to a County 
Board meeting to discuss the economic impact the horse trails have on the community. 
 
Discussion on clinics that WHC District 2 will be holding this Spring. The gymkhana clinic with Mike 
McGowan at Western Connection Ranch will be held May 6th. It is important to make it affordable to 
youth and the cost was determined to be $20 per youth. No cost for parents to audit. Also, looking for 
volunteers as help will be needed in the kitchen. A hunt clinic will be held April 28th at Heartland Stables 
with Jamie Nelson and Liz Rice. Cost per youth is $50 and pre-entry is required by April 21st to determine 
level of interest. 
 
District 2 Directors have not been present at BOD meetings for the last several months. Marilyn spoke 
with Rachelle and she is willing to continue on as a board member, but has not been able to get in touch 
with Doug yet. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Patti Brockman and Carol Lese said that the Langlade County Horse and Pony Project will be holding a 
Speed Fun Show in June. Marilyn let them know to be sure to have it listed in the WHC newsletter’s 
calendar of events. 
 
Donna gave an update on events happening at Rocky Run. A Chiropractor will be coming to do 
adjustments. Please get in touch if anyone is interested in hauling in at a reduced cost. Also, Rocky Run 
will be holding their Spring Trail Ride at Underdown on May 18-20. 
 
Shaughn gave an update on the Northwoods Triple Crown being held August 10-12 at the Langlade 
County Fairgrounds. In addition to other demonstrations, there will be a Cowboy Dressage clinic on 
Friday afternoon and Saturday morning. There is more information regarding the clinic at 
northwoodstriplecrown.com.  
 
NEXT MEETING: The next meeting for WHC District 2 will be March 25th at 3 pm at North Star in Antigo. 
 
ADJOURN: Motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:25 pm. All in favor, meeting adjourned.  
 


